Cross-cultural Stories - Bank photo in Kenya 
by Shirley Davis


While on my trip to rural Kenya in 2006, I tried to take photos of some of the typical buildings to show how different many of them are. We were on our way back from a trip out of town one day, and we were very short of time - we had high-centered on a rough road and torn up the exhaust system. Unfortunately the car wasn't even ours, it belonged to a kind pastor who had loaned it to us for the trip! I was scheduled to teach part of a children's ministry seminar that evening, and then speak to a group of intercessors afterwards. We had barely an hour to get the exhaust welded back on and return the car, walk back to the house, change and pick up our things and then walk about 2 miles to the church! On top of everything, dark black clouds rolled in and it was obviously going to pour with rain! We swung onto the edge of the road where apparently the welder had his "spot" (you couldn't call it his shop, because he had just literally set up his acetylene tank and welding gear on the side of the road!). 

One of the passengers with us pointed out the bank as we passed it. I was fascinated as it had no sign or name, and was surrounded by vertical sheets of tin roofing!! No-one would possibly know it was a bank! I snapped a quick photo of it without thinking, and almost immediately a man appeared at the car window extremely upset. He was a police officer and apparently it is against the law to photograph a bank! He demanded my camera and threatened to arrest me! Thankfully Mike managed to plead my case and I was allowed to go free and even had my camera returned, although all 24 photos on the roll of film were destroyed! Fortunately while we were dealing with all this, the welder managed to do a quick patch up job, and we drove through the pouring rain to the house, where I grabbed my stuff before we were dropped off at the church. Needless to say, I had to take a few moments to pray and calm down before I was able to start teaching!!
